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<First Name> <Last Name> 
<Address line 1> 
<Address line 2> 
<City> < State> < ZIP Code> 

<Date> 

IMPORTANT RECALL INFORMATION 

Dear <First Name> <Last Name>, 

We are sending you details about BD Insulin Syringes with the BD Micro-Fine™ IV Needles that 
may be valuable to you. 

On February 1, 2023, Embecta Corp issued a recall of BD Insulin Syringes with the BD Micro-
Fine™ IV Needles. This recall is because the products were manufactured using unvalidated 
materials that can result in unsealed packaging for the individual syringes that could be a 
health hazard or safety risk to plan members who may use this product affected by this recall. 
the products were manufactured using unvalidated materials that can result in unsealed 
packaging for the individual syringes

Our records show you may have recently filled a prescription for the following product from 
your retail pharmacy: 

[Drug Name] 

A list of the affected products and lot numbers is provided at the end of this letter.



To see if you have the affected product, please check the lot number. The lot number can be 
found on the bottom of the box by the barcode or on each individual syringe package. If the 
product you have is not from one of these affected lot numbers, it is not affected by this recall. 
If your product is from one of these affected lot numbers, please contact the pharmacy that 
filled your prescription for further instructions. Please call your doctor right away for advice if 
you may be using the affected product, or if you do not know if you used the affected product 
or not. Your doctor knows your medical history and can talk about the best treatment for you. If 
you need a prescription for a different medicine, please contact your doctor.  

If you have any questions, please talk to your doctor or call Member Services Monday – Friday 
from 8:00am-6:00pm at 1-888-453-2534 (TTY 711). 

For more information, please call Embecta Corp at 1-844-8BD-LIFE (1-844-823-5433), Say “Recall” 
when prompted Mon–Fri 8:00am and 5:00pm CT or email productcomplaints@bd.com.  You may 
also call the U.S. Food and Drug Administration. The toll-free number is 1-888-INFO-FDA (1-888-
463-6332) TTY 711. You may also visit www.fda.gov/medwatch for additional information about 
this recall. You can also find the drug recall letter at 
https://www.wellcarenewjersey.com/members/medicaid/nj-familycare/pharmacy-services.html 

Sincerely, 

WellCare of New Jersey 

Affected Product NDC # Lot Number 

BD Insulin Syringes with the BD Micro-Fine™ IV 
Needle 1mL, 0.35mm (28G) x 12.7mm (1/2") U-

100, 100 count 

08290-3294-
20 

2038204 exp. 
04/30/2027 

BD Insulin Syringes with the BD Micro-Fine™ IV 
Needle 1mL, 0.35mm (28G) x 12.7mm (1/2") U-

100, 100 count 

08290-3294-
24 

2024074 exp. 
04/30/2027 

BD Insulin Syringes with the BD Micro-Fine™ IV 
Needle 0.5mL, 0.35mm (28G) x 12.7mm (1/2") 

U-100, 100 count 

08290-3294-
61 

2031528 exp. 
04/30/2027 










